
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 
   
 

 

  

    

 

  

 

 Welcome to our first newsletter of 2019 and 

what a lovely way to begin by noting our 

local newspaper headline: “Northwich 

schools shine in performance tables”. I am 

particularly pleased that the Progress 8 

score “shines” most brightly at Leftwich, 

because we are a proudly inclusive 

academy. Progress 8 is the main 

accountability metric, because it measures 

students’ progress from Key Stage 2 to 4, 

SATs to GCSE, ensuring every grade and 

each individual student matters. In this 

respect, Progress 8 indicates how much 

value has been added to a child’s journey 

through secondary education. 

Accordingly, I am very proud that The 

County High School, Leftwich can now 

evidence a trend  of “above average” 

progress, alongside high Attainment 8, in a 

non -selective  learning environment. 

 

At Leftwich, our intention remains to design 

and maintain a broad, balanced and 

enriching curriculum, so that we promote 

the enjoyment  and relevance of learning. 

That way, regardless of starting-point, each 

child can be encouraged to find something 

in which to succeed and so maximise 

potential and self-esteem. Mums and dads 

can thus be assured that the Academy is 

already well-positioned to comply with the 

emphases in the new Ofsted Framework, 

which will be implemented nationally from    

September 2019. 

Promoting the enjoyment  of learning is 

pivotal to our success, because every 

student’s experience of success 

contributes to his/her personal happiness; 

students who are engaging happily with 

their education will be successful 

learners, making strong progress and 

thereby attaining excellent results. In turn, 

relevant qualifications will give them 

choices in their lives, a sense of control, 

which will enhance their emotional well-

being – and a far better chance of 

making their realistic dreams come true. I 

thus thank mums and dads who share this 

belief and are ensuring their children are 

attending school, on time, every day, so 

that their rates of progress can continue 

to accelerate. 

 

May I close by wishing all County High 

School families a well-deserved and 

refreshing half-term break in weather 

which is currently forecast to be mild! I 

thus hope you can have some time to 

enjoy a few healthy walks in the fresh air; 

I know Coco and I are looking forward to 

doing so and please don’t hesitate to say 

hello if we meet along some local routes. 

Principal 

Miss J Brandreth  
MBA BA Hons NPQH 
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THE ANNE FRANK EXHIBITION: 

A JOURNEY FOR TODAY 
 

HOLOCAUST MEMORIAL DAY 
27TH JANUARY 

 

  

The 27th January marks the anniversary of the liberation of the Auschwitz 

concentration camp in 1945 by the soldiers of the Soviet Army. 

This date is a national mark of respect for the victims of the Holocaust making 

sure it is not forgotten. 

by heart. The professionalism of the peer guides was outstanding. As well 

as tours for their peers and nearby primary schools, the Peer Guides also 

gave guided tours to our senior leadership team, and school governors. 

From the 7th to the 14th January, The County High School hosted an 

exhibition for the Anne Frank Trust. Sixteen of our students, from 

Years 7 to 10, were selected to be peer guides. This means that they 

were given the responsibility to give guided tours of the “Anne 

Frank, a history for today” exhibition. These tours were attended by 

all students in The County High School, and by some of our nearby 

primary schools when pupils from Year 5 or Year 6 were given the 

tour by The County High School peer guide teams. 

 

The peer guides were trained by 

Jonathon McKee, a colleague from the 

Anne Frank Trust. The students eagerly 

participated in their training, with many 

taking home their notes to add  extra 

facts, and to try and learn their scripts off  

 

Everyone who attended a tour, each young person or adult, was 

completely immersed in the experience, many learning new 

information about Anne Frank’s story and the Holocaust. This 

experience was described by one of our tour guides as “one of the best 

opportunities, and something I will cherish. This experience has truly 

given me a different outlook on life and encouraged me to appreciate 

people for who the y are”. Many peer guides commented on how their 

confidence and self-esteem had improved as a result of their 

experiences, with many wanting to pursue further opportunities with the 

Anne Frank Trust in raising awareness of the dangers of prejudice and 

discrimination.  

 

https://annefrank.org.uk/


 

CHALLENGING PREJUDICE AND 

DISCRIMINATION: YEAR 9 EFL DAY 
 

  

Throughout the two weeks, the library hosted a range of activities for our students to attend. Copies 

of Anne Frank’s diary were flying off the shelves. Discussions about the exhibition and what it all 

meant could be overheard in the dining-room at lunch and break and whilst students were moving 

around the school. The impact of the exhibition has exceeded all expectations, and was described 

by one of the guides as “a phenomenal experience, where I have gained responsibility, 

confidence and a lot of new friend s”.  

 

The Anne Frank Exhibition experience was enhanced greatly 

by a Year 9 EFL day. The theme for the day was: challenging 

prejudice and discrimination, specifically looking at 

contemporary examples of these contentious issues. The story 

of Anne Frank was a focal point for this day, regarding what 

humanity has learnt from the horrors of the Holocaust. 

Throughout the day, all Year 9 students attended a work shop  

when student misconceptions about the events leading up to and 

during the Holocaust were challenged. They were then encouraged 

to reflect on issues of prejudice in today’s society. 

 

As well as attending the workshops, Year 9s were in the classroom 

throughout the morning, learning about the impact of prejudice 

and discrimination today, looking at case studies regarding hate  

run by the Anne Frank Trust, 

crime. This raised awareness for our young people, about the dangers of negative stereotypes and 

attitudes. They were asked to consider the importance of identity and to choose an example of 

discrimination that they felt strongly about. They then had to create a way to raise awareness of this 

issue. Students were eager and enthusiastic to complete this task, some becoming very passionate 

about their role in challenging issues of prejudice and discrimination. 

 

The grand finale for the EFL day was having Sam Gontarz, a Holocaust survivor, and his son, come 

to The County High School to share their experiences. This was a first hand account of the atrocities 

faced during the Holocaust. It was a truly moving and thought-provoking experience, of which The 

County High School felt privileged to have been a part. 

 



 

LEPRA 
 

 

  

To conclude, this is how one of our students described the impact of her experiences; “Sam’s talk 

made me realise how lucky I am, and brought to my attention all the things I take for granted. I 

know now that I should treasure the things I have in my life, especially my family. I now appreciate 

more than ever my education and the opportunit ies I have ahead  ome.  This experience will stay 

with me forever”.         

 

Peer Guides: Team A Peer Guides: Team B 

Miss E. Loughborough 

Learning Leader: Religious Studies 

Year 8 attended an assembly where 

members of the charity LEPRA talked 

to them about the effect that leprosy 

has on sufferers and how we can help 

to raise awareness and funding for 

this worthy cause. The students learnt 

that Leprosy is a mildly infectious 

disease associated with poverty but is 

easily cured. Leprosy starts by 

damaging the small nerves on the 

skin’s surface resulting in a loss of 

sensation. Unnoticed burns and ulcers 

can lead to permanent disability and 

due to the inability to detect grit in 

the eye, blindness is a common 

consequence of leprosy. Year 8 

students felt great sympathy for 

people with this disease and took it  

 

upon themselves to raise money. 

Some individuals were sponsored to 

complete tasks at home or at their 

local club such as car washes and a 

swim-a-thon to raise money. 

Others worked together to sell items at 

the market place that took place 

during lunch time on Tuesday 29th 

and Thursday 31st January. Items on 

sale were cakes, sweets, books, hand 

painted pictures and cake 

decorating. The total donated 

amounted to £1391.22. Year 8, well 

done, for your fantastic contribution. 

 

Mrs J. Towers 

Learning Leader: Education for Life 



 YOUNG WRITERS COMPETITION 
 

WORLD BOOK DAY 
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

At Creative Café in the Library, 

students recently entered the Young 

Writers’ latest mini saga competition, 

called Survival Sagas: Mission 

Catastrophe and I'm delighted to 

announce that four CHSL 

students are to be published in the 

book “Mission Catastrophe – 

Cheshire”. This is a great way to 

showcase our school’s creative ability 

as well as boost confidence and 

enjoyment in creative 

writing.  CHSL will receive a 

complimentary copy of the book 

once it’s published, which will be 

available in the school library.   

 

 

The published students, Archie Cain 

7H, Megan Kateley 7M, Zoe Peel 7M  

and Kiera-Louise Clark 7S, will also be 

given a chance to win a prize for 

themselves and for CHSL.   

 

If you would like to encourage your 

child to enjoy creative writing, please 

see the free resources at Young 

Writers’ website – 

www.youngwriters.co.uk – this 

includes creative activity packs, 

book reviews and guest author 

interviews. 

  

We look forward to seeing our 

students in print! 

 

Mrs J. Allen 

Librarian 

World Book Day 2019 is not far 

away.....Thursday 7th March will be here 

before we know it.  This year's £1 book 

titles have just been announced with 

exclusive new stories from much-loved 

authors including Malorie Blackman, 

Frank Cottrell-Boyce and Lauren 

Child.  All of these books can be 

viewed on the World Book Day website 
https://www.worldbookday.com/books/ 

  

When students receive their book 

token, they can swap it for one of the  

new and completely free books from 

participating local booksellers or, if 

they prefer, can use the token to get 

£1 off any full price book instead. 

 

The £1 books are also available in 

braille, large print & audio  via Guide 

Dogs and RNIB. For braille and audio 

call 0303 123 9999 and for large print 

call 0118 9838275. The World Book Day 

book tokens are valid from Thursday 

28th February ð Sunday 31 st March 

2019. 

 

 

Remember World Book Day, 2018? 

 

 

https://mail.county-high-leftwich.cheshire.sch.uk/owa/redir.aspx?SURL=rFCU7U3dnHcpQA5l_t4v984herciWo5ottya2wdOvZllmKHPJYzWCGgAdAB0AHAAOgAvAC8AdwB3AHcALgB5AG8AdQBuAGcAdwByAGkAdABlAHIAcwAuAGMAbwAuAHUAawAvAA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.youngwriters.co.uk%2f
https://www.youngwriters.co.uk/index
https://mail.county-high-leftwich.cheshire.sch.uk/owa/redir.aspx?SURL=pHzRRcXzPflQ7volTUfHNoWamNc3lzh8tp_nWUrqKwze-W0AvI3WCGgAdAB0AHAAcwA6AC8ALwB3AHcAdwAuAHcAbwByAGwAZABiAG8AbwBrAGQAYQB5AC4AYwBvAG0ALwBiAG8AbwBrAHMALwA.&URL=https%3a%2f%2fwww.worldbookday.com%2fbooks%2f


 YEAR 9 ELECTIVES EVENING 
  

  
One of the most important aspects of 

Year 9 for our students is their selection 

of subjects ('Electives') to study at Key 

Stage 4. This year we will formally start 

the process on Monday 4th March . 

 

To help students (and their 

parents/carers) to successfully make 

these important decisions, the 

Academy will provide an extensive 

programme of information, advice 

and guidance. The purpose of this 

article is to give an outline of the 

Spring Term programme and, in 

particular, to invite parents to a very 

important Year 9 Information Evening: 

 

¶ The Academy's annual 

Consultation Day (Friday 25th 

January ) provided an 

opportunity for some initial 

consideration of choices with 

each child's Tutor as part of the 

wider conversation about their 

current and future progress. 

 

¶ Year 9 students will be 

presented with the courses 

available at a special Year 9 

Electives Presentation on 

Monday 4th March. At this 

event they will also receive 

their Key Stage 4 Course 

Booklets, which provide 

information on the courses 

available and the choices to 

be made. At this time, students 

will also receive their Electives 

Forms on which to make their 

choices. 

¶ On Tuesday 5th March  

(beginning at 6.30pm) there 

will be an Electives Evening for 

Year 9 parents/carers . Along 

with an overview of the Key 

Stage 4 Curriculum, there will 

be an opportunity to meet 

Subject Leaders and to ask 

questions about their subjects. 

As students will be briefed by 

teachers in school, they do  

not need to attend this 

evening. The Year 9 Learning 

Leader (Mr Jeffrey) and the 

Learning Leader for Learning 

Support (Miss Ashford) will also 

be available to answer any 

questions that may arise. 

 

¶ Throughout this term, 

information and guidance will 

be provided regarding Key 

Stage 4 courses for students in 

lessons. At the end of January, 

students will also complete ST2 

Exams in some elective 

subjects, which will be 

reported home in their ST2 

Electives Reports. The results of 

these exams should inform 

their Electives decisions. In 

March, Year 9 students will 

also have Tutor Interviews 

where they will have a further 

opportunity to discuss their 

choices with their Tutor. 

 

¶ On Monday 18th March  there 

is an optional opportunity for 

parents/carers and students 

to meet with subject leaders 

of Electives subjects should 

further, specialist guidance be 

required.  

 

¶ The completed Electives Form 

will need to be returned on 

Monday 25th March .  

 

¶ In June/July, Year 9 students 

will have an Electives 

Interview where their Key 

Stage 4 courses to begin in 

September 2019 will be 

confirmed. 

 

Throughout this process, it is 

important to emphasise that help 

and advice will always be available 

from each student’s Tutor, from Mr 

Jeffrey or from Mr Carter. 

 



 

UKMT MATHS CHALLENGE 

ACCELERATED  READERS  
 

MOVE TO THE LEFT 

 

  

Name  Form Date Gold 

Achieved  

Jessica Fenton 7S 25/9/18 

Katie Shepherd 8L 2/10/18 

Emily Fenton 7S 2/10/18 

Charlotte Falzon 7S 9/10/18 

Megan Kateley 7M 6/11/18 

Marcel Cress 7O 6/11/18 

James Dixon 8D 20/11/18 

Stephen Donati 7H 20/11/18 

William Littler 7H 4/12/18 

Zoe Snowden 7N 11/12/18 

Thomas 

Houghton-Eccles 

7P 11/12/18 

Emilia Lundie  7N 11/12/18 

Ryan Manford 9C 18/12/18 

Maia Cooper 7N 8/1/19 

Zoe Peel 7M 8/1/19 

Rosie Duckhouse 8L 15/1/19 

Sam Doe 9F 29/1/19 

 

Mrs J. Allen 

Librarian 
 

 

On Thursday 7th February, 30 students 

from Years 9 and 10 took part in the 

UKMT Intermediate Mathematical 

Challenge.  This event is a national 

challenge aimed at the top 

Mathematicians in the country.  It 

involves 25 questions that require 

great levels of problem solving and 

mathematical skill.    

 

Congratulations to forms 7 Shakerley, 

8 Livingstone and 9 Foster for winning 

the highest form word counts for their 

year groups during the Autumn 

Term:- 
  

7 Shakerley – 12,573,849  
  

8 Livingstone – 6,104,808  
  

9 Foster – 4,714,562  
  

The winning forms received a 

certificate, a trophy and a tub of 

chocolates.  The winning forms are 

displayed on the Library 

Noticeboard until the end of the 

Spring Term. 
  

Also, congratulations to the 17 

students who have achieved their 

Gold Accelerated Reader certificate 

and gained entry onto the Reading 

Millionaires board in the Library - 

these students have each read over 

a million words since the start of the 

academic year. 
 
 

 

We hope that many of our students 

will be able to achieve a Bronze, 

Silver or Gold award when the 

results are received! 

Mr C. Malam 

Teacher Of Maths 

 

 

Congratulations to Move To The Left . 

We are delighted that our dance 

piece, 'Born into Fear' has been 

selected to be performed at U.Dance  

North West 2019 at The Lowry on the 

16th  March, a well-deserved,  

hard-won recognition of our dancers’ 

talent, creativity and dedicated 

rehearsing.  

 

Mrs K. Berry 

Teacher of PE 

https://www.onedanceuk.org/programme/u-dance/


 

GENERAL ENQUIRES: 01606 333300 
 

PASTORAL OFFICE: To report any sickness, absence ie. 

Appointments for Doctor, Dentist or Hospital, Free School Meals, 

Holiday requests or any pastoral care issues.  

Direct Dial: 01606 333313 
 

PAYMENTS OFFICE: All payments ie. School trips, cashless 

catering queries, music lessons/instruments or any issue 

regarding money/payments. Direct  

Dial: 01606 333303 
 

ACCOUNTS OFFICE: Direct Dial: 01606 333314 
 

MAIN RECEPTION: General Enquires: 01606 333300 
 

The County High School, Leftwich  

Granville Road, Leftwich, Northwich, Cheshire, CW9 8EZ 

e-mail: admin@leftwichhigh.com 
 

 

 
 

 

 

The Academy uses the InTouch email 

communication system to inform 

parents / carers of: 
 

General communications: 

Á Newsletters 

Á News items  

Á Notifications and reminders of 

Consultation Day 

Á Letters 
 

Year specific communications: 

Á Notifications and reminders of 

Information Evenings/Parents 

Evenings 

Á Presentations shared at 

Information Evenings 
 

Individualised communications: 

Á Student Targets 

Á Tracking Reports 
 

The InTouch system has the 

advantage of providing alerts when 

new information is available, rather 

than having to log into a system and 

check to see if new information has 

been uploaded. 
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INTOUCH COMMUNICATION 

Therefore, during 2019 we will 

continue to increase our use of 

InTouch email communications to 

provide regular updates of student 

attendance and student contribution 

to lessons, using the 1-4 Lesson 

Monitor grading. 

 

However, please be reassured that 

any parent / carer who does not wish 

to receive email communications is 

still welcome to inform the office and 

hard copies will be provided.  
 

If you have not already signed up for 

InTouch email communications, 

email admin@leftwichhigh.com with 

your details. Also, should you change 

your email address please inform 

admin@leftwichhigh.com . Emails 

received from this service will be 

labelled: The County High School, 

Leftwich and emails will be sent from 

the Academy email account: 

8964134@capita-intouch.co.uk. This 

email address is not monitored for 

incoming mail so please continue to 

use admin@leftwichhigh.com as the 

main email address. 

mailto:admin@leftwichhigh.com
mailto:admin@leftwichhigh.com
mailto:8964134@capita-intouch.co.uk
mailto:admin@leftwichhigh.com

